

LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY ALBERTA

Prab Gill, MLA

February 11, 2019

Deputy Commissioner Curtis Zablocki RCMP K Division 11140 109 St NW, Edmonton, AB T5G 2T4

Dear Commissioner Zablocki:

I am writing to you and copying the Election Commissioner because I believe that election laws may have been broken and that the criminal code was broken by members of the Jason Kenney UCP leadership campaign including by who is the nominated UCP candidate for Calgary

The UCP leadership campaign involved:

- i) signing up/"selling" memberships to Albertans,
- ii) then having them complete a registration to vote by providing the party with a photo copy of ID,
- iii) then having a voting password sent to the member by email or phone text, and iv) then the member using that password to vote.

It seems that possibly thousands of memberships "sold" by the Jason Kenney UCP leadership campaign had fraudulent email addresses added onto the membership application so that all communication from the party to them member was sent to an email address that the member did not have access to. This meant that when the member supplied a copy of their identification to the party to complete their registration to vote their voting passwords were not sent to them but were instead sent to the person who controlled the fraudulent email address that was attached to their membership.

During the early weeks of the campaign, I was personally told by Mr.
somewhere off-shore, which would be used for voting for Mr. Kenney in the leadership vote. At the time, I was not aware of how these emails would be used.
I have personal information about a small group of Kenney volunteers including Ms.

operated what was referred to as a "Kenney Voting Kiosk" at a warehouse belonging



LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY ALBERTA

to a business in	. I was told that there were similar other
	supervised the one in where
	were accessed and the credentials were used to bened on three days that voting was opened.
, who came to r	o approached by another Kenney volunteer
passwords and asked to me vote f	or them and I refused to do so.

At the time I thought all of this was only cheating and dirty politics. I did not know of any election law that was broken but since then I have learned that is may be a violation of the identity fraud section of the criminal code. Section 403(1) says "everyone commits an offence who fraudulently personates another person, living or dead, with intent to gain advantage for themselves or another person." I believe that the creation of fake email addresses to intercept the communication of another person so that Jason Kenney can steal someone's vote fits the details and intent of the law. I believe possibly thousands of individuals were impacted.

The UCP reported that almost 95% of registered voters voted. Yet those of us involved in politics keep hearing from people who say they never got their voting credentials and could not vote. I have to wonder if that very high voter participation number and the complaints about not getting voting passwords was the result of passwords getting intercepted. I believe that this type of corruption is damaging to our democracy and to Alberta.

I am prepared to cooperate in the investigation and to make inquiries to identify individuals who were signed up as members, who provided their identification to register to vote, but who never received their voting credentials.

Sincerely,

Prab Gill MI A Greenway

CC: Lorne Gibson, Elections Commissioner, Alberta